
 
 

 

  

NIVS Communication 8th February 2023 

 
From: NIVS NIVS <NIVS@england.nhs.uk>  
Sent: 08 February 2023 15:34 
Subject: NIVS release - please read  

 
Dear NIVS Users,  

Please distribute this to all NIVS users in your organisation 
 

Changes to 5–11-year booster warnings – 8th February 2023 

Please be advised that the below warning now appears in NIVS for a child who have been deemed 

not at risk but is eligible for their booster. This does not stop you from vaccinating. This warning 

appears on Pre-Screening and will appear in the Add Vaccination section too as in the second 

screenshot. 

 

 

 

 

Please be advised that the below warning now appears in NIVS on pre-screening and Add 

Vaccination section for a child who have been deemed at risk and is having an adult vaccine. The 

warning indicates that this vaccine has been given outside of JCVI guidelines. This does not stop you 

from vaccinating. Please see below screenshots for clarification. 

mailto:NIVS@england.nhs.uk


 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Batch Validation- 8th February 2023 

If you enter a batch number that doesn’t confirm to the specification then you will receive a warning 

(screenshot below) but you can still proceed with the vaccination 

 

 

• Please be advised all user guides and training videos are available here: COVID-
19 National immunisation and vaccination programme - NHS Arden & GEM CSU 
(ardengemcsu.nhs.uk) 

• Please be advised that the NIVS Team DOES NOT send communications via 

text message. If you ever receive a text message claiming to be from NIVS, DO 

NOT click on any links that are in the text. 

 
Kind regards,  
 

National Immunisation & Vaccination System Support Team  
Telephone: 0121 611 0187   
  
Email: nivs@england.nhs.net   
Web: http://nivs.ardengemcsu.nhs.uk/home   
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**This email is intended only for use by the named addressee. It may contain confidential 
and/or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, you should contact us/the 
sender immediately and should not disclose, use or rely on this email. We do not accept any 
liability arising from a third party taking action, or refraining from taking action, on the basis of 
information contained in this email. Thank you**  

 


